


WROXETER & UPPINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting
on the 13th November at 7:30pm
Visitor Centre, Wroxeter Vineyard
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________

  Present:   Councillors B Nelson, Mrs J Davies, Mr P Davies, Mr M Millington, Mr I Sherwood, 
                   Mrs V Amos 
 
In attendance:   Councillor C Wild (Shropshire Council), Mr A Gough (Clerk), 3 members of the public 
     
1. PUBLIC SESSION
      A letter had been circulated to residents of Brookside regarding the action undertaken by Homeplus to rectify the issues that had been raised at the Parish Council meeting in July. These included concerns regarding the maintenance and management of hedgerows adjacent to the car park, and a drain cover that has been broken for some time and that needs replacing. There were also questions about the consistency and level of maintenance of the sewage treatment plant and what maintenance is being carried out on a routine basis and what is scheduled for the future to keep the plant in full working order. 

      Two residents attended the meeting and welcomed the response from Homeplus which stated that the manhole cover had been repaired and that a meeting had been arranged with Environmental Maintenance to look at what further work needed to be undertaken. Residents also raised the condition of the road near the properties, including the surface and drainage, that required attention. It was RESOLVED that Cllr. Nelson would continue to liaise with Homeplus to ensure that any outstanding work takes place.  

1. TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
            Cllr Rowlands

1. DECLARATIONS OF DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS & DISPENSATION 	REQUESTS
	No Declarations

1. MINUTES 
       	It was RESOLVED to approve the minutes of the meetings held on 11th September 2023

1. MATTERS ARISING FROM THOSE MINUTES 
4. Speeding Traffic – A meeting took place on 19th September between the Parish Council, Shropshire Council, West Mercia Police, and the National Trust to discuss the ongoing issue of speeding traffic on the ‘old’ A5, and at the Norton crossroads. At the meeting the Police stated that they would not be recommending any speed restrictions in the area. However, with the potential development of a new visitor’s centre by the National Trust taking place close to the crossroads, it is very likely that there will be an increase in traffic in the area. Therefore, it was agreed that the issue will be revisited once the National Trusts plans have been published and are open for consultation. It was RESOLVED that Cllr. Wild would contact the resident who has raised concerns about the speed of traffic at the crossroads setting out what was agreed. 

4. Brookside, Wroxeter – Cllr. Nelson will write to Homeplus regarding progress to date and raising outstanding issues. 

4. Webhosting – The Clerk had received an email from SALC which stated that Hugo Fox was willing to waive the charge for webpage hosting for the remainder of the financial year and were offering a 15% reduction for 2024/25. SALC also highlighted another company, Parish Online, who were offering to host the webpage from 2024, but after looking at the cost for the service it would prove more expensive than staying with Hugo Fox. Therefore, it was RESOLVED that the Parish Council’s webpage hosting would remain with Hugo Fox for 2024/25 and then reviewed for 2025/26.   

1.    REPORT FROM SHROPSHIRE COUNCILLOR 
Cllr Wild reported that vehicles had collided with South Lodge. This has caused issues with insurance for the owners of the property. She has spoken to Highways at Shropshire Council about the installation of a new sign warning drivers of the junction. 

Cllr. Wild also reported that three pairs of Vehicle Activated Signs which have been funded by Harworth (the developers at Ironbridge Power Station) will be installed on the B4380 in November. These flashing signs will hopefully encourage motorists to slow down.

The deer signs that were requested by the Council have been erected. 
  
1.    FINANCIAL MATTERS
6. It was RESOLVED to approve the Q2 budget report and bank reconciliation.

6. The Parish Council received the initial draft budget. It was proposed that the precept be reviewed and, if necessary, adjusted. Councillors were invited to propose any amendments to the budget in advance of the January meeting, at which the 2024/25 must be approved and the precept set.

           It was RESOLVED to invite SDH Accounting to be the internal auditor for 2024/25.
  
6. It was RESOLVED to approve the following payments made between meetings:-

	Payment
	Payee
	Description
	£ Amount

	P15-2023/24
	A Gough
	Salary – October 
	£207.52


                  
6. It was RESOLVED to approve the following payments to be made by online banking:-

	Payment
	Payee
	Description
	£ Amount

	P16-2023/24
	A Gough
	Salary – November 
	£207.52

	P17-2023/24
	A Gough
	Expenses – October / November
	£26.12

	P18-2023/24
	SLB Groundcare
	Grass Verge Maintenance
	£379.28


                



 

1. PLANNING MATTERS 
Reference:  23/04652/FUL (validated: 03/11/2023) Old Vicarage, Uppington, Telford, Shropshire, TF6 5HN. It was RESOLVED that the Council had no comments to make on this application. 

There was an amended application for White Cottage in Rushton. The Council had no comments to make on this amended application. However, since the meeting this planning application has been withdrawn.
		
1. CORRESPONDENCE
8. Local Government Services Pay Agreement 2023 
     The Clerk had received notification of this years pay agreement. It was RESOLVED that the current Parish Clerks salary be increased in line with the nationally agreed pay award which would be backdated to April 2023. This was proposed by Cllr Amos and seconded by Cllr. J. Davies.   

1. PARISH MATTERS
      Councillors raised concerns about the number of deer on the roads in the parish, and the number of near misses with vehicles. It was RESOLVED that the Clerk would contact Shropshire Council to see if ‘Beware Deer’ signs could be erected to make drivers aware of the danger. 

      There were a number of reports of flooding following the heavy rains over the previous weeks. It was RESOLVED that the Clerk would raise this issue with Cllr. Wild.  
      
Date of Next Meeting: Monday 8th January 2024

The meeting was declared closed at 20:26


Signed (Chairman):……………………………………………………	Date:……………




